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NOVEMBER BRANCH MEETING
 

Tim Mathern, Treasurer of the Cass Clay wholesome Food Cooperative, will present the program at our meeting on November 15, at the Fargo Fryin' Pan Restaurant, 302 Main Avenue.  We will meet for dinner at 5:30 p.m., and the program will follow.  We will also be collecting contributions for the Legal Advocacy Fund.  See more about this in the article below.
 

 

END-OF-YEAR DONATIONS TO AAUW
 

It has been our practice to send around an envelope at our Novemer and/or December meetings for donations to the Legal Advocacy Fund (LAF).  Members write checks made payable to the LAF, and then the finance officer forwards the checks to either the ND or MN AAUW finance officers.  We have been informed that the state finance officers want to have all end-of-year donations to any of the AAUW funds (Education Fund, Legal Advocacy Fund, Public Policy Fund, Eleanor Roosevelt Fund, or Ledership Programs Fund) in hand by December 15 so that they will have time to mail all the branch checks to the national office by December 31.  Our finance officer, Lisa Rorvig, will be sending around an envelope at both the November and December meetings for this purpose.  If you are not able to attend either of these meetings and want to donate money to the LAF (or any of the AAUW funds), please send  your checks to our PO Box (F-M AAUW, PO Box 782, Moorhead, MN 56561).  Any checks received after December 13 won't be guaranteed to get to National before December 31 and won't be able to be deducted from this year's taxes.  If you have any questions, please contact Lisa Rorvig at 218-287-8059.
 

 

BOOK CLUB
 

The Book Club will meet on Monday, November 22, 7:30 p.m. at Park East Lounge, 1 Second Street South, to discuss The Crisis of Islam, by Bernard Lewis.  Lorna Williams will be the discussion leader, and Bonnie Bernardy will be the hostess.
 

 

EXPLORING THE CULTURAL COMMUNITY
 

The ECC will meet on Sunday, November 14, 2 p.m., at the MSUM Planetarium, 11th Street and 8th Avenue South, Moorhead, to attend the planetarium show, Space Dreams:  Man's Eternal Quest.  The show will include Native American star stories, Greek ideas of space travel, as well as the present realities and future hopes of our eternal quest for the stars.  Following, the group will go to John Alexanders for coffee and dessert.
 

 

USED BOOK SALE A SUCCESS
 

Thanks to everyone who worked to make the book sale a success.  Estimated gross proceeds are $2,375, before expenses, including the $260 received for the leftover books, which were packed and transported by Whitecastle Books from Garrison, ND.  We have a few suggestions of minor changes for the future, but this sale was relatively problem-free, donations were plentiful, the location was excellent, Moorhead Center Mall staff was very helpful, customers were numerous, AAUW members were diligent, and even the weather cooperated.  Thank you from the Book Sale Commitee for a job well done.
 

A few specific thank-you's should be noted.  One is to the crew of volunteers and volun-tolds who helped on Sunday, October 17, to box and haul 1,800 books from donor Dr. Dawn Duncan's house.  With all these helpers, it took only one hour:  Margaret Callsen, Martin and Maureen Kelly Jonason, Don and Sara Lindberg, Merrill and Noell Reinhiller, Sandy Sidler and her husband and son, Dennis and Sidler Davis, and Bobbe Shreve.  Also thanks to Maureen Kelly  Jonason and her husband, Martin, for picking up and hauling 28 boxes of books donated by Dr. Judy Strong.  We don't make a practice of picking up donations, but in these cases, it was the ony way to get the donations.
 

We also owe thanks to Hornbacher's for donating the bags for the bag sale and to last year's chair, Noell Reinhiller, for passing on to Sandy Sidler, the chair of this year's sale, a very complete set of notes which helped make the sale a success.
 

 

DECEMBER BRANCH MEETING
 

 

Jane Alexander, the new Executive Director of  Churches United for the Homeless, will be speaking at our December 13, 2010 (note date change) meeting.  If  you are willing and able, please bring an unwrapped gift for the Churches United Christmas Store to this meeting.  Listed below are gift suggestions.
 

What is the purpose of "the Christmas Store"?  To provide needy people in the community with a resource for getting FREE gifts for their family members.
 

Gift Items Needed:  New, unwrapped items only, please.
 

General:  Stationery, stamps, gift cards to Target, etc., or fast food restaurants, gift bags with personal care items, pillows, laundry baskets with detergent, family  DVD's, towel sets, bus passes, mitten/scarf sets, blankets, book lights
 

Women:  Sweatshirts (L-XXL), sweaters, socks, purses, personal care items, jewelry
 

Children:  Diapers (all sizes), sweatshirts, pajamas, socks, underwear, hair supplies
 

Teens:  Hooded sweatshirts, pajamas, hair supplies, fleece blankets, socks, t-shirts, movie passes, lotion, perfume, jewelry, watches, CD's
 

Men:  Back packs, duffel bags, thermal underwear (L-XXL), hooded sweatshirts, billfords, reading glasses, socks
 

If  you have any questions, please contact Lisa Rorvig at 218-287-8059.
 

 

GREETER/POETRY READER SCHEDULE
 

Following is the schedule for greeters and poetry readers at our 2010-2011 meetings.  If you have volunteered to do one of these jobs, please note it on your calendar.
 

November 15:  Greeter:  Julie Garrett;  Poetry Reader:  Barbara Sidler
December 13:  Greeter:  Lisa Rorvig;  Poetry Reader:  Janet Miller
January 22:  Greeter:  Pat Schutt;  Poetry Reader:  Lois Altenburg
February 21:  Greeter:  Bobbe Shreve;  Poetry Reader:  Jan Jackson
March 21:  Greeter:  Sharon Markland;  Poetry Reader:  Lorna Williams
April 18:  Greeter:  Mary Markland;  Poetry Reader:  Sara Lindberg
May 16:  Greeter:  Barbara Sidler
 

 

OCTOBER 18, 2010 MEETING MINUTES
 

Meeting called to order by co-chair Maureen Jelly Jonason.  18 members present.  Irene Hogan read two poems from a recent funeral she attended.
 

Minutes of September meeting were approved as appeared in newsletter.
 

Treasurer Lisa Rorvig reported our current balance as $1,816.00.
 

Book Sale November 5 & 6:
Posters to be distributed.  Location in the mall is on the poster.  Maureen is taking care of the advertising--Fargo Forum, FM Extra.
 

Sign-up rosters circulated for sorting shifts and sale day shifts.
 

6:30 p.m. Margaret Callsen introduced Kathleen Weir, retired MN District Judge who served three years as ajudge on the international tribunal addressing war crimes committed during the Bosnia-Kosovo war.
 

Business meeting resumed after the program with Margaret Callsen's report on the Moorhead Branch open house in September.
 

Executive Committee meeting Saturday, November 20, 9:30 at Atomic Coffee.  All members welcome.
 

Next regular meeting November 15, 2010 at the Fryin' Pan.
 

Jan Jackson
Recording Secretary
 

 

DECEMBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
 

The deadline for articles to be included in the December newsletter is Wednesday, December 1.  You may e-mail articles to me at Bonniebernardy@aol.com or call me at 701-235-7741.
 

 

  
 

